





















































July 10, 2020

## Submitted via email to Michelle.Steel@ocgov.com

Chair Michelle Steel and Supervisors Orange County Board of Supervisors 333 W. Santa Ana Blvd., 5th Floor Santa Ana, CA 92701

RE: Parks and the Pandemic

Dear Chair Steel and Supervisors:

We are writing on behalf of the Green Vision Coalition to commend your decisions allowing parks to remain open during the pandemic, and we also thank OC Parks staff for their service during these uncertain times. Keeping parks open and accessible has been beneficial, needed, and widely supported by the community at large.

By way of background, the Green Vision Coalition was formed in 2000 by Friends of Harbors, Beaches and Parks as a way to consolidate and unite the voice for parks, water quality, and open space. We have more than 80 conservation and community groups that support this collective mission. The signatories to this letter support the appropriate recreational access to the OC Parks system during the pandemic and future park acquisitions.

As you know, the pandemic has brought to everyone's attention the need for quality recreational spaces and wilderness lands. Further, the ability of the OC's park system to provide that much needed outdoor time when

physical distancing is necessary has been a clear mark of achievement. Our parks have shown us that they are a community asset to the residents nearby. As a side note, for the safety of current and new park visitors, we support the pro-active closures of unauthorized trails that are unsafe, poorly located, and may lead to emergency rescues of unknowing visitors.

Based on what we've seen—because of the stay at home orders—our parks became ever more popular, saw significant increases in use, and offered a respite for those just trying to get out of the house and stay safe. It is our individual and collective goal to remind you that parks have this intrinsic value all the time—but it was illustrated best during the pandemic.

If ever there is a question about whether additional funds should be spent to acquire, restore, or maintain our parklands, we urge you to remember this moment—a moment where the public descended on the park system to enjoy nature, to stay healthy, and to find a little peace among the pandemic chaos. But, parks are valuable with and without a pandemic. And, parks are part of the fabric that make our communities feel like home, increase our quality of life, and should continue to be an asset the Board invests in now and in the future. Every opportunity that presents itself to the County for expanding the park system should be taken seriously—especially in our urban communities where parks are less prevalent. Further, any opportunities to increase park staff and training would also benefit our public, the natural resources, and the parks system.

We are always available for questions you may have about recreation, parkland, and its continued funding and operation—so, please reach out to the Green Vision Coordinator, Melanie Schlotterbeck, at 714-779-7561.

Sincerely,

Mike Wellborn President

Friends of Harbors, Beaches and Parks

Dan Silver, MD Executive Director

Endangered Habitats League

Penny Elia Chair

Sierra Club, Hobo Aliso Task Force

Steve Hobbs

California State Director The Conservation Fund

Rich Gomez & Gloria Sefton

Co-Chairs

Saddleback Canyons Conservancy

Heather Cieslak Operations Manager Newport Bay Conservancy Joel Robinson

Director/Head Naturalist

Naturalist For You

Kim Kolpin

**Executive Director** 

Bolsa Chica Land Trust

Michelle Giron

Chair

Surfrider Foundation, Newport Beach Chapter

Damon Nagami

Staff Attorney

Natural Resources Defense Council

Claire Schlotterbeck Executive Director Hills For Everyone

Hallie Jones

Executive Director

Laguna Canyon Foundation

Karen Lang Vice President

Friends of Coyote Hills

Rico Mastrodonato

Senior Government Relations Manager

The Trust for Public Land

Brad Jenkins President

California Native Plant Society, Orange County Chapter

Scott Thomas & Susan Sheakley Conservation Committee Co-Chairs Sea & Sage Audubon Society

Terry Welsh President

Banning Ranch Conservancy

Norm Grossman President

Laguna Greenbelt, Inc.

Susan Guilford
President
League of Women Voters,

Central Orange County Area

Pete DeSimone Manager

California Audubon, Starr Ranch Sanctuary

Ray Hiemstra

Chair

Sierra Club, OC Conservation Committee

Gordon W. Smith

Chairman

Huntington Beach Wetlands Conservancy

Denise Erkenoff Chapter Coordinator Surfrider Foundation,

South Orange County Chapter

Charles Falzon President

Amigos de Bolsa Chica

Elizabeth Lambe Executive Director

Los Cerritos Wetlands Land Trust

Jack Eidt Urban Planner

Wild Heritage Planners

Becky Newman President

League of Women Voters,

**Orange Coast** 

cc: Vice Chair Do (*Andrew.Do@ocgov.com*)

Supervisor Don Wagner (*Donald.Wagner@ocgov.com*) Supervisor Doug Chaffee (*Doug.Chaffee@ocgov.com*) Supervisor Lisa Bartlett (*Lisa.Bartlett@ocgov.com*)

OC Parks Director Stacy Blackwood (Stacy.Blackwood@ocparks.com)

OC Parks Commission (OCParksCommission@ocparks.com)